MINUTES ARE NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED AT THE NEXT MEETING

Town of Frankfort Plan Commission
10/27/09  Draft Minutes

The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission (PC) held its 54th meeting October 27, 2009. Commission Chairwoman Maureen Manore called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m. 

Present were Manore; vice chairwoman Becky Gates; secretary Bryce Black; commission members Donna Gates, Mike Roberts and Curt Stine. Member Brian Bee was absent (excused). Also present were Town Chairman Brad Anderson, and citizen attenders Kathleen Plunkett-Black, Carl Morsbach, and Patricia Sutterlin.

Manore noted that a quorum of Town Board members were present for this Plan Commission meeting.

1. Minutes from previous meeting
Black read the minutes from the 10/6/09 plan commission meeting.  B. Gates moved to approve the minutes as read. The motion was seconded by Stine and approved unanimously.

2. Citizens’ concerns
None were brought forward at this time.

3. Discuss appointment of commission alternate

Manore reported that Jeannie Reinhardt had expressed interest in being appointed as an alternate to the Plan Commission.  We discussed how many alternates there should be, and whether we should advertise for applicants for the position(s). We will discuss this matter again at a future meeting.

4. What next?

Manore asked each PC member to state what they believed was necessary to move the plan forward at this time. 

Several members made general statements about the need to focus on the plan and not who is right or wrong, and to work for a functional compromise.

Black submitted written comments outlining several specific proposals for addressing concerns about the draft plan that have been raised since it was submitted.  These concerns included the length of the plan; map status; redrafting the plan’s goals and objectives to clarify that the Town should adopt regulatory ordinances only when and if they are needed; and clarification of the Plan Commission’s accountability.  

Roberts raised a concern that the Town Board has not technically complied with the Town ordinance establishing the PC.  This ordinance calls for yearly appointment of a Town Board PC representative, but Roberts said the Board has made these appointments for two or three year terms.  He said this procedural oversight calls into question the legality of all the PC’s actions.

Stine stated that this was a minor procedural error that would in no way negate the legality of the Town’s planning process. 

Moving to the citizen attender seating area, Roberts listed five changes he wants to see made to the officially submitted comprehensive plan before he will support it:

1. Change the word “protect” to “maintain.”

2. Change the word “cooperate” to “co-ordinate.”

3. Use Roberts’ version of the Goal and Objectives. 

4. Do not include maps which he believes are inaccurate.

5. The Plan Commission should meet once a year to review and revise the Plan, but would not be involved in writing ordinances.

Anderson said he thought the PC should meet more than once a year, and that it would be useful for the Town Board to get input from the PC when developing possible future ordinances.

Roberts and Anderson agreed that the Board should contact the WI Towns Association attorney and work to find a solution to the appointment issue.  

After considerable discussion, we agreed that at our next PC meeting, we will start a process of looking at Roberts’ most recently submitted plan draft alongside the Plan Commission’s officially submitted draft.  We will discuss and compare differences and attempt to work out a compromise draft that addresses the various concerns raised since the Plan’s public hearing.

Manore said she would contact the Towns Association attorney to ask what maps are legally required to be in the Plan.

5. Upcoming meetings/events
The next Plan Commission meeting will be Saturday, 11/7/09 at 10:00 AM. We will begin work on revising the Plan.

The Town of Frankfort will have a public hearing on the proposed 2010 budget on Tuesday, 11/10/09 at 8:00 PM.  Immediately following the hearing will be a Special Town Meeting of the Electors to adopt the 2009 tax levy and approve 2010 highway expenditures. The regular monthly Town Board meeting will be held following the Special Town Meeting of the Electors. 

6. Adjournment
Roberts moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Stine. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 9:26 PM. 

Bryce Black, Recording Secretary
